DAN TRUITT, MEMBER 156th LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

HARRISBURG OFFICE:

PO Box 202156 Harrisburg, PA 17120-2156 Phone: (717) 260-6164 Fax: (717) 783-3899



House of Representatives

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Harrisburg

COMMITTEES:

Commerce
Local Government
Urban Affairs
Education

E-mail: dtruitt@pahousegop.com Web: RepTruitt.com

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All House Members

FROM:

Representative Dan Truitt

DATE:

February 21, 2012

RE:

PA Municipal Planning Code

A group of civil engineers who live and work in my district recently came to my district office to discuss the difficulties they encounter in collecting the fees for the services that they provide to land developers. In short, after they create a development plan and it is approved by a municipality, construction begins and the design professionals don't get paid for their work, or the payment is severely delayed. For an engineering firm, payroll is often most of their operating expenses. Delayed payments and non-payments make it impossible for these small business owners to cover payroll, let alone grow their businesses and hire additional staff. Engineering firms deliver paper and digital files to their clients and are not permitted to file mechanic's liens on properties. Therefore, if the client does not pay, an engineering firm has little recourse beyond hiring a collection firm or attorney, at additional cost.

To deal with this, in the near future, I will introduce legislation to amend the Municipal Planning Code (MPC) to require that before a municipality can issue final approval for a development plan, it must receive confirmation from the design firm that the design firm has been properly compensated and the plans have been released for construction. A copy of the legislation is attached.

If you would like to co-sponsor this legislation please contact Amy Resetar at aresetar@pahousegop.com. Thank You.